

Meeting Details	
Meeting Date:	Tuesday, May 11, 2021, 6:45 p.m. via Google Meet
Purpose:	Lakeview School Council Monthly
Participants:	<p><u>Council Executive</u>: Aron C (Chair), Beth B (Secretary), Andrea (Treasurer)</p> <p><u>Also Present</u>: Jennifer Capitani (Principal), Emily McMenemy (Teacher Rep)</p> <p><u>Council Membership</u>: Connie D, Jen N, Michael, Colleen O</p> <p><u>Community Representative</u>: Ryan Stanley</p>
Quorum:	Total in attendance: 10 Quorum achieved: 7 out of 11 voting council members in attendance

Discussion & Action Items	
<p>1. <u>Call to Order</u></p> <p>1.1 Aron C called the meeting of the council to order at 6:50 PM on May 11, 2021. The agenda was approved as distributed.</p> <p>1.2 The minutes of the council meetings held on February 9, March 9 and April 20, 2021 were verified and adopted without modification.</p> <p><b>MOTION: Jen N</b> <span style="float: right;"><b>SECONDED: Connie</b></span></p> <p><b>“To approve the minutes of the Lakeview Public School Council meeting of February 9, March 9 and April 20, 2021.”</b></p> <p><b>ALL IN FAVOUR</b> <span style="float: right;"><b>MOTION CARRIED</b></span></p>	
<p>2. <u>Principal’s Report by Jennifer Capitani:</u></p> <p>2.1 Jennifer C provided her Principal’s Report to the council, highlighting that virtual learning continues and the school is waiting for direction from province regarding returning to in-person learning. 60 Chromebooks were lent out in total (5 to Castlefrank E.S.).</p> <p>2.2 The staffing process is underway for 2021-22 school year; Jennifer Capitani will remain on as principal.</p> <p>2.3 <u>The Virtual Book Fair</u> has been organized by L.P.S.’s amazing library technician, Ms. Renals. It will run from May 17-30. Books are ordered online and delivered to people’s homes. School receives 20% of the sales.</p> <p>2.4 Jennifer C indicated that it is important that parents/guardians understand what <i>modification</i> and <i>accommodation</i> mean when considering the academic path for their child if he/she is having difficulty in school. Awareness and support are required.</p> <p>2.5 <u>OCDSB</u>: board wide focus on destreaming K-12; gr. 9 math destreamed (direction from the ministry; new curriculum). Staff are learning about high yield strategies that make destreaming possible (UDL, CRRP, differentiation); had a presentation about gender from the Trans and Gender Diverse Student Support Coordinator for the OCDSB. Discussion ensued regarding French Immersion; inadvertent streaming occurs.</p>	

- |  |
|--|
| <p><b>3. <u>Teacher Representative Report:</u></b><br/>                 3.1 Emily McMenemy provided her Teacher Representative Report to the council, highlighting the progress with regards to ordering shirts for the grade six students. She appreciated the swift response from the council to approve the financial support. She is in the process of requesting sizes; parents expressed gratitude for this effort.<br/>                 3.2 Students are learning to use new online tools while learning remotely (e.g. Jamboard and coding).</p>   |
| <p><b>4. <u>Treasurer’s Report:</u></b><br/>                 4.1 The Treasurer indicated that the account is up to date (See Appendix A for details).<br/>                 4.2 Currently in account \$12,130.07; outstanding payables amount to approximately \$1000.<br/>                 4.3 Online literacy programs have been paid for.<br/>                 4.4 We are awaiting a cheque from Pro2Col for merchandise sales (see ACTION item below).</p>  |
| <p><b>5. <u>Fundraising Update:</u></b><br/>                 5.1 <u>Plantables</u>: So far, we have raised \$236.00; we have until August 1, 2021 to order.<br/>                 5.2 <u>Pro2Col</u>: Colleen will contact Pro2Col regarding getting the cheque from merchandise sales <b>[ACTION]</b>.</p>   |
| <p><b>6. <u>Business Arising/Open Discussion:</u></b><br/>                 6.1 <u>Speaker Night with Media Smarts</u>: “The Parent Network: Social Media and Your Kids” is scheduled for June 3, 2021.<br/>                 - Jennifer C to send out registration form;<br/>                 - Aron is the lead and Media Smarts will communicate with him; Beth B to assist;<br/>                 - Henry Larsen E.S. will be joining us; and<br/>                 - Aron to facilitate Q &amp; A and he will connect with Chair from Henry Larsen’s School Council <b>[ACTION]</b>.<br/>                 6.2 <u>Grade six class</u>: discussion ensued regarding what we can do to honour the grade six class, while following directives from the OCDSB: virtual leaving ceremony; awards are possible with COVID considerations for presenting them to students.<br/>                 6.3 <u>Trustee Meeting</u>: Jen N and Jennifer C attended Trustee Meeting (Wendy Hough):<br/>                 - they heard similar concerns regarding COVID from other schools;<br/>                 - resources available on indigenous roadmap (see OCDSB website for consultations and programs);<br/>                 - to get in touch with Wendy Hough, call her instead of emailing; and<br/>                 - everyone is doing the best that they can given the circumstances.</p> |
| <p><b>7. <u>Adjournment:</u></b> The meeting was adjourned by Aron C at 7:45 p.m.</p>  |

Attachments/Received Reports	
Appendix A: Treasurer’s Report	Appendix B: T-shirt Motion Email

Signatures	
_____ Aron C, Chair	Prepared by: Beth Barber-Bellamy

Next Meeting	
** Tuesday, June 8, 2021, 6:45 PM** Send regrets to: <a href="mailto:chair@lakeviewschoolcouncil.ca">chair@lakeviewschoolcouncil.ca</a>	